
 

CONGRESS REINSTATES IRA CHARITABLE ROLLOVER GIFTS 

 
By:  David M. Platt, Esquire. Mr. Platt is a partner with the Southwest Florida law firm of 
Henderson, Franklin, Starnes & Holt, P.A.  He has more than 30 years of experience as an 
estate planning and business attorney.  Mr. Platt concentrates his practice in estate 
planning, estate and trust administration, commercial transactions and business entity 
formations.  He can be reached at 239.344.1355 or via e-mail at david.platt@henlaw.com.  

The Tax Relief Act of 2010 re-authorized IRA Charitable Rollover gifts 
through the end of 2011.  First enacted in 2006 as part of the Pension 
Protection Act, the provision allows individuals over age 70½ to donate up to 
$100,000 from Individual Retirement Accounts (IRAs) to public charities 
without having to recognize the distribution as taxable income. 

In order to qualify for the rollover, very specific rules must be followed.  The 
rollover can only be made from an IRA account, and not from a 401k, 403b, SEP or other 
qualified retirement plans.  Most importantly, the gift must be made directly from the IRA 
administrator to the charity.  The IRA administrator must make the check or transfer 
payable directly to the charity, although the administrator may mail the check to the donor, 
so that the donor can present the gift to the charity. 

 Because Congress passed the law so late in 2010, donors may make a gift from 
their IRA until January 31, 2011, and count the gift as a gift made in 2010.  Gifts for 2011 
must be made no later than December 31, 2011, when the act expires.  The gift can be 
applied to the Donor's Required Minimum Distribution.  

 The gift be made to a "public charity", typically referred to as a 501(c)(3) 
organization.  Qualified gifts cannot be made to a donor advised fund or a supporting 
organization. 

 The benefit of a direct gift is that the donor does not recognize the gift as taxable 
income, and therefore is not limited to the charitable contributions limitation against income 
if the gift were reported on their 1040s.  While the gift does not qualify as a charitable 
deduction, the gift is never subjected to income tax. This is important for higher income 
taxpayers whose charitable contribution deduction may not totally offset taxes they must 
pay for receiving distributions from their IRA.  If the taxpayer is subject to state income tax, 
they may have to pay state income taxes on the IRA distribution, even if it is deductible for 
federal income tax purposes.  By utilizing this direct gift, the income is never recognized for 
federal or state income tax purposes. 

 Gifting directly from your Individual Retirement Account allows you to make a 
difference to your favorite charity, while providing maximum income tax benefits to you.    

Disclosure Statement 

The contents of this article do not constitute legal advice, nor do they create an attorney-client 
relationship.  Should you have any legal questions you should consult with your attorney.  The 
hiring of a lawyer is an important decision that should not be based solely upon advertisements.  
Before you decide, ask for free written information regarding qualifications and experience. 


